THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2022 - 7:00 P.M.
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410
APPROVED 3-15-22
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President; Carol Anselmo, 1st Vice President; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.   Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES  

The Board reviewed the minutes from the January 25, 2022 Board of Directors meeting.   Bertha made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as presented; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Bruce reported that Phase 1 of the sod replacement has been completed and Phase 2 is being evaluated.  A proposal will be forthcoming from BrightView for the Board’s review at their next meeting.  

It is anticipated that valley gutter and sidewalk replacements should get underway the beginning of March.  Some additional areas have been added to the list since it was prepared.

A question was asked about the start of the tennis/pickleball courts.   Contractor stated today that prep work should begin next week.
.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve Rousseau stated that this is the first financial report of the new year.  He reviewed the cash balances and addressed three expense overages for the month of January.  He also reported that collections as of February 18th showed the Association due and owing $10,869.00 which represents seven (7) accounts delinquent 30 days and a small amount in outstanding fines.  Late letters have been sent on the delinquent accounts.
VIOLATIONS

545 Grand Banks – The Board reviewed a violation letter sent to this address for a driveway in need of pressure cleaning.  The resident’s daughter was present and addressed the Board on her father’s behalf.  The Board advised the daughter that the driveway needed to be cleaned and understood the concerns she brought forth regarding the valley gutter but that was a separate issue.  Bruce made a motion to grant the resident two weeks to have the driveway cleaned or to be fined $100.00; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

ACC APPEALS
837 Niemen – The issue of an appeal for the installation of a water filtration system was tabled from last meeting.  The Board discussed the response received from the Association’s attorney which confirmed that the ACC was correct in denying the request per the documents.  After additional discussion, Steve made a motion to uphold the ACC’s decision and to deny the approval of the water filtration system as proposed; seconded by Bertha.  Motion passed on a 4 to 1 vote with Elaine opposed.
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MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated February 22, 2022 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.  
Donna reported that Only Trees was completing the annual palm tree trimming; reported a damaged street sign and that a new one has been ordered and will be installed soon; and reported that she is working closely still with the new account manager for BrightView.
Review of Recommended Rules & Regulations – Carol reported that she met with the Chair of the ACC and reviewed the recommended rules and regulations changes that affect the ACC.  The Chair of ACC took the information back to the committee at their last meeting and reported back to Carol what they agreed with and what they did not support.  Carol made the necessary changes per the ACC recommendations.  

Discussion followed on how other communities could bring in outside instructors for classes and activities but The Isles has been told in the past that it is an insurance issue and liability for the Association.  Donna was asked to contact The Isles insurance agent to confirm that it is still the case and what, if anything, can be done to allow such activities.

Bruce asked for a consensus from the Board on the proposed rules and regulations with the understanding that the activities recommendation will depend upon the response from the insurance agent and the section regarding the change to the renting of the clubhouse be deleted.  The Board all agreed.  The next step will be to forward the proposed changes to the membership as a 15-day notice that the Board will be adopting the new rules and regulations at a duly called Board meeting is required per FL Statute.
Review of Recommended Document Changes – The Board tabled this discussion to the next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
None at this time.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· Concerns were raised again about the valley gutters and who is on the list.  Bruce stated a list will be posted when finalized.
· Discussion followed on sod replacement and weeds.  Bruce stated that he and the Landscape Committee Chair are working with BrightView on these issues.

· A resident complained about the trimming of the palm trees at the end of Victoria Falls Boulevard and Niemen Drive opening the area up more to the lights from Alt. A1A.  Bruce commented that he recalled discussion about not trimming the hedges to help with this area but not the palm trees.  The resident wanted to know if something will be done to block this area.  Bruce stated that there are other areas in the community that have asked to be buffered for various reasons and the budget just cannot accommodate all the needs at this time.

· Concerns about lake maintenance were brought forth.  Donna explained the meetings that have recently taken place with the lake maintenance vendor and some of the ideas suggested tonight will be discussed with the Regional Manager to see if any are possible to help solve the algae problem currently in the lakes.
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· A resident complained that the new TVs in the Fitness Center are still a problem with cross-over.  One remote is dedicated to each TV and are numbered accordingly.  However, some how they care still crossing over.  Bertha agreed to look at them again and Comcast will be called if necessary.

· Based on the discussions earlier regarding the proposed rules and regulations, a resident pointed out that garden flags should be allowed and asked the Board not to over-regulate.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board Meeting will be Tuesday, March 15th following the Annual Meeting and Organizational Meeting.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 8:38 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
